HENRY COUNTY COMMISSION
JANUARY 10, 2018
10:30 A.M.

The Henry County Commission held its regular meeting on Tuesday, January 10, 2018, at 10:30 a.m.  The following members were in attendance:  Chairman David Money and Commissioners Benton Beasley, John Ralph Saunders, Jay Calhoun, Henry Grimsley and Gregory Reynolds.  

Chairman Money welcomed everyone in attendance.

Public Comment from Citizens
None.

Comment from other Elected Officials and Department Heads
Chairman Money recognized Chad Granberry, Jerry Whitehead, Michael Neiswanger,  and Ronnie Dollar.

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Invocation was given by Benton Beasley.   

Chairman Money stated all Commissioners are present; we do have a quorum. 

Awards and Presentations
None.

Consent Agenda
Chairman Money requested a motion to approve the Minutes of the December 13, 2017 Regular Commission Meeting.  Gregory Reynolds moved to approve the Minutes as requested seconded by Henry Grimsley.  Vote was unanimous.  

New Business 
Chairman Money requested action to change mileage rate to 54.5 cents per mile effective January 1, 2018.  Benton Beasley moved to change mileage rate to 54.5 cents per mile effective January 1, 2018, seconded by John Ralph Saunders.  Vote was unanimous.  

Chairman Money requested permission to have four (4) Mack Dump Trucks declared surplus for the purpose of selling at JM Wood Auction.   John Ralph Saunders moved to declare (4) Mack Dump Trucks surplus for the purpose of selling at JM Wood Auction seconded by Henry Grimsley.  Vote was unanimous.

Chairman Money requested permission to enter into sales agreement with JM Wood Auction Company for the sale of Mack Dump Trucks.  Henry Grimsley moved to enter into a sales agreement with JM Wood Auction for the sale of Mack Dump Trucks seconded by Benton Beasley.  Vote was unanimous.  

Chairman Money requested permission to have three (3) bushwacker mowers declared surplus for the purpose of selling at Deanco Auction.  Gregory Reynolds moved to declare (3) bushwacker mowers surplus for the purpose of selling at Deanco Auction seconded by Henry Grimsley.  Vote was unanimous.  

Chairman Money requested permission to take bids for the resurfacing of County Road 91 and Fisherman’s Cutoff.  Henry Grimsley moved to take bids for the resurfacing of County Road 91 and Fisherman’s Cutoff seconded by Jay Calhoun.  Vote was unanimous.

Scheduled Public Hearings
None.

Reports from Staff
Chairman Money – See attached report.

Chris Champion – had nothing to report.

County Attorney – Spence Danzey had nothing to report.  

Old Business
None.

Discussion items by Commissioners
Benton Beasley –  Happy New Year to everyone.  

John Ralph Saunders – Happy New Year and Roll Tide.

Jay Calhoun –Good to see everyone. 

Henry Grimsley – Good to see everyone.  Happy New Year to each of you and hope you have a good week.

Gregory Reynolds – Thank you for coming and Happy New Year. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]On a motion by Jay Calhoun seconded by Henry Grimsley and a unanimous vote, the meeting adjourned at 10:50 a.m. 
